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The municipalities of Chernivtsi, Dubno, Kovel, Lviv, Zhytomyr and Makariv represented 

by Project Implementation Units in each municipality are planning to announce a series 

of competitive tendering for the works, goods and services defined by the Project "Housing 

for internally displaced persons (IDPs) and recovery of liberated cities in Ukraine". Tender-

ing for the contracts for each municipality is planned to begin in March 2023. 

 

The municipalities intend to use the funds from grants provided by the European Union 

(EU) and funding from the respective municipality for the works, goods and services as 

listed below. 

 

Within the framework of the project "Housing for internally displaced persons (IDPs) and 

recovery of liberated cities in Ukraine", contractors will be selected in 2023 for implemen-

tation of contracts in a total amount of about EUR 64 million in the following areas: 

 

­ Construction of fully equipped and furnished blocks of flats with useful area between 

3,200 square metres and 5,700 square metres and with 3-5 floors in the municipalities 

of 

o Chernivtsi, planned investment EUR 10.5 million 



 
 
 

o Dubno, planned investment EUR 5.3 million 

o Kovel, planned investment EUR 4.8 million 

o Lviv, planned investment EUR 19.5 million 

o Zhytomyr, planned investment EUR 8.0 million 

 

­ Construction of two kindergartens and refurbishment of two hospitals and a school 

building in the municipality of Makariv, planned investment 15.8 MEUR 

 

It is explicitly noted that:  
 

- the non-provision of information does not exclude any company from participating 

in the tender process; 

 

- the final criteria to bidders will be set in compliance with NEFCO rules, and 

 

- companies who miss / do not express their interest shall not be excluded from ten-

dering. 

We encourage contractors to express their interest in the procurement by, as soon as 

possible, but not later than 15 March 2023, sending e-mail to the Project Management Con-

sultant at sm-se-ukraineidphousing@sweco.se 

 

Please indicate 1) legal name of your company, 2) ERPOU code if applicable and 3) name 

of the city or cities you are interested to work in! We will send you a brief questionnaire 

with questions related to your company.  

 

We will publish procurement for each city at NEFCO’s webpage, Prozorro and respective 

city official webpage. 
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